
 

Indian River School District News 

Financial Summary – Fiscal Year 2025: 

 

Date: 05/31/2025 Percentage of fiscal year: 92% 

 

 

 Anticipated 
Receipts 

 
Actual 

Funds Not Yet 
Received 

Percentage 
Received 

State Funds  $ 142,135,651 $ 132,540,645 $ 9,595,005 93% 

Local Funds 88,017,696 84,629,701 3,387,906 96% 

Federal Funds  9,432,681 9,672,890 -2,828 103% 

Total Revenues $ 239,586,028 $ 226,843,326 $ 12,742,702 95% 

     

 

Budget 

 
 

Actual 

Remaining 
Spending 
Authority 

Percentage 
Spent 

Total Expenditures $ 239,586,028 $ 198,255,819 $ 41,330,209 83% 

 

District Happenings: 

• Amanda Howard, a kindergarten teacher at Long Neck 

Elementary School, was named the Indian River School 

District’s Teacher of the Year for 2025-2026. The 

announcement was made at the district’s annual Teacher 

of the Year ceremony on May 8 at the Seed and Sapling 

events venue in Frankford. 

• Home Access Center will be discontinued on June 25, 2025 

due to the State of Delaware’s transition to the Infinite 

Campus student information system. A new web-based 

portal that will give parents access to registration, 

scheduling, attendance, assignment and grade information 

for their children will be launched in mid-July. 

Major Capital Improvement Progress: 

• At the new Sussex Central High School, 

sitework on the courtyard, main entrance 

and ballfields is continuing. 

• Paving was scheduled to begin once school 

dismissed for the year. 

• Office and classroom flooring is complete 

and touch-up painting is continuing in the 

classroom wing and stairwells.  

• Moving was scheduled to begin on June 17.  

• The building remains on schedule for a 

September 2025 opening.  

  

Carver Consent Order Update: 

• The Community Advisory Board met on June 5 at the 

Howard T. Ennis School.  

• The final quarterly update on former Carver Academy 

students was due at the end of the school year. 

• The district continues to monitor its plans to address 

disproportionality in discipline and graduation rates. 

Did you know? 

• Madison Hogsten, a teacher of 4-year-olds 

at the IRSD Early Leaning Center, has been 

awarded the Early Career Educator Award 

through the Delaware Institute for 

Excellence in Early Childhood. 

• On June 4, Spanish Immersion students at 

Millsboro Middle School hosted a Social 

Studies Project Fair, where they presented 

tri-fold displays and 3D models on a wide 

range of topics related to geography, civics 

& economics, and history. 

 

 


